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We continue to run the Community hall for the local people of Clacton, it is not 

our intention to make money from the hall but just to make enough for the 

utilities and maintenance of the building. The building was constructed in the 

1930’s so the upkeep is quite demanding. On saying that we hire out our four 

rooms at an affordable price to a wide range of groups, from baby play groups 

to Widows friendship groups.  

The building is also used as a polling station by the local council. 

We are part of the national body called ‘The Brotherhood & Sisterhood 

Movement’ from Penge in London, although we do not hear much from them 

from year to year. However, we send meeting minutes to them after each of 

our two meetings along with our annual balance sheet. 

We recently replaced the roof on the building as we started to get leaks, this 

was part funded by grants from ‘The big lottery fund’ and also a local Essex 

County Council fund. 

We are constantly trying to get new groups to use the hall but are fast 

approaching our capacity. We are quite close to our town centre so the hall 

has a constant good footfall. 

Peter White 

Secretary to the Trustees. 

 

 





I have examined the Accounts of the Brotherhood Hall and found that they provide a true and fair view 
of the Financial Position 
 
Martin Sell 
Independent Examiner 

 


